

Jaunty Park Golf Society

Minutes of meeting held in Birley, 6 September 2012

Attendance: Rob Knight, Mark Ridgway, Barry Ledger, Alan Taylor, Adrian Dye, Chris Armstrong, Simon Fairfax

Apologies: Lee Rafter, Simon Owen, Dave Thickett, Howard Young, Lee Skidmore, Graham Allen, Steve Horton, Andy Dobson, Darren Jolly, Martyn Barnett

Robert Knight chaired the meeting. Meeting opened at 8.05 pm

Minutes of last meeting accepted as a true record by

Proposed: Barry Ledger / Seconded: Mark Ridgway

Actions required from last meeting

- RK booked handicap secretary's day for 30 September at Thorne GC
- Members with outstanding subs contacted and all resolved
- RK spoke to Adrian in regards to his attendance at Laceby Manor away day and resolved issue (Adrian unaware his name was on the entry sheet and out of phone range when he was contacted on day of this away day to check his attendance)

Matters arising from previous meeting

None

Secretary's report

RK thanked members for their attendance at his recent way day at Owston Hall and he hoped all attendees enjoyed the day.

RK had £65 back from his way day (£50 deposit and £15 left from prizes). This £65 given to Andy Thickett for his away day to start obtaining prizes

RK advised that 4 times booked for Birley on 15/09 for next medal (9.26-9.50). RK advised that he was unable to book Beauchief as per fixture list due to lack of available times (competition booked for this day). Next medal in October was set for Birley but due to us playing this course in September we will attempt to book Beauchief for October.

Captain's comments

Simon apologised for his recent absence from medals and away days due to other commitments but he will be attending more golf days going forward.

President's comments

Absent apologies sent prior to meeting but Martyn wanted to pass on his thanks to all members who attended recent away day. Martyn advised RK he would be at the next medal.

Treasurer's report

Absent apologies sent prior to meeting but Craig did send an email to RK which gave a summary of JPGS finances in regards to deposits / away days. Email discussed during meeting.

Subs collected from members attending meeting (and subsequent medal). All money collected to be advised to Craig by email so he can update finances.

Craig advised that prize fund available for handicap secretary's away day is £100. Andy advised of this so he can start planning prizes.

Alan wanted to query with Craig if his recent bonus ball win had been added to his subs as he requested as he didn't think he was that far behind? RK to query this with Craig to clarify.

Handicap secretary's report

Andy passed around results from last medal/away day with updated handicaps. Andy also discussed issue at last away day in regards to members DQs for incorrect stableford scores (NB. one card also marked as a DQ for incorrect handicap but this was not the case after discussion).

Discussion took place in regards to this DQ issue and the bottom line is irrespective of who marks a card it is the players responsibility to make sure it is correct prior to handing it in as it is the player who is DQd – never the marker.

Andy advised that his away day has been booked for Thorne GC on Sunday 30 September with tee times at 11.00am. Day consists of bacon sarnie at 10am, followed by golf and then meal for £22 pp. Andy discussed the away day in regards to this being a match play team event and passed around entry sheet for all members wanting to attend.

Also due to the limited amount of prize money we have for this day if any member has a prize they would like to donate (e.g. bottle of wine or spirits they are never likely to open) this would be greatly appreciated.

A O B

Barry wanted to thank all committee members who have arranged a golf day this year as he thinks they have all been a great success and the courses played and meals we have had have been brilliant.

Barry also queried if prizes from an away day could be given at a later date in case somebody won an event and was then subsequently DQd. Discussion took place about this scenario and the general consensus was to keep it as it is as part of the away day is receiving your prize at the end and it is a good way to end the day. Obviously if we have this type of occurrence going forward we may have to revisit this.

Alan queried what was happening in regards to polo shirts. RK advised Alan of offer from Martin Shaw in regards to part funding of shirts and this is something we are going to cover at Nov AGM.

Alan also queried if the society was open to a company sponsoring an away day/event to put some money into the club? Discussion took place in regards to this and the consensus was this is definitely an option and something we would consider. Alan to speak to a company he knows to see if they would be willing to put something forward.

Actions required for next meeting

- RK to advise Craig of all money received from members at meeting and next medal so he can update finances

RK to query with Craig if recent bonus ball win for Alan has been added to his subs as he requested?

Meeting closed: 8.50pm

Next meeting: Birley, 8pm Thursday 4 October 2012